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Return  Service Request  

Check us out on:  

Facebook.com/groveparkchurch 

Instagram: groveparkchurch 

YouTube: YouTube.com/@groveparkchurch 

108 TRAIL ONE 

BURLINGTON,NC 27215 

 

CONTACT US: 

Phone:            336-227-2910 

Email:  office@groveparkchurch.com 

Online: www.groveparkchurch.com 

 

Office Hours: 

Monday-Thursday 

8:30 a.m.  -  3:30 p.m. 

 

  
 
 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Sundays    5:00 p.m.  Family Night 

Mon., Wed., Thurs.      Devotional on Facebook Live 

Tuesdays    7:00 p.m.  Zoom Bible Study (Isaiah) 

Wednesdays       6:30 p.m.  Facebook Prayer Meeting 

     7:00 p.m.  Zoom Prayer Meeting 

     7:00 p.m.  Choir Rehearsal  

Thursdays    7:00 p.m.  GPBC Book Club   

Wednesday, Oct. 1   12:00 p.m.  ROMEOS @ Southbound Sandwiches 

Friday, Oct. 3 & 17   3:30 p.m.  Feed the Team 

Sunday, Oct. 5    10:00 a.m.  World Communion Day 

Monday, Oct. 6   6:00 p.m.  Finance Committee Meeting 

Sunday, October 19   10:00 a.m.  New Deacon Ordination  

Thursday, Oct. 23   11:00 a.m.  SIA Fire and Fall Safety Program 

Saturday, November 1  TBD   Fall Festival (We are asking for Candy Donations) 
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THE MESSENGER 

     Recently, I have been reading Wright Thompson’s soul-searching account of the summer, 1955 late-night kidnapping and subsequent brutal 

murder of Emmett Till in Money, Mississippi.  Thompson attempts to bring to light various aspects of a case where justice was not served due 

to the acquittal of Till’s murderers after 67 minutes of jury deliberations, so that some semblance of justice can now be rendered. Some may 

question why rehash all this after so long.  After all, Till’s mother, Mamie, has been dead for over 20 years, and his murderers have likewise 

departed this world to receive God’s judgment.  I pondered this during my recent trip across the Upstate of South Carolina and down in-

to Georgia, through locations that have their own stories of similar injustices, some of which flashed across my mind as I drove down highways 

named after those who committed the injustice.  Why should I be concerned about all of this since I did not commit any of these atrocities? 

      These thoughts continued to swirl around in my mind when God’s reply to Cain’s dismissive query of whether he was his brother’s keeper 

suddenly sprang to mind. Genesis 4:10 records God telling Cain, “The voice of your brother’s blood is crying to me from the ground.” I may 

mistakenly think that all of this is ancient history, but these injustices still call out to God for redress. I may think myself absolved from any 

action in the present, but as a disciple of Jesus, I must seek out whatever justice can be rendered if I truly desire to grow more in the image of 

God, because God is always bending the moral arc of the universe toward justice. God still hears the cries, the cries of the departed and the 

cries of their families, for whom my history is still their present reality.  

      How then can we render justice when we are not part of the judicial system? It occurs to me that one of the easiest solutions is to listen to 

others’ stories and not be dismissive. Many of those who carry the memory of past injustices simply want their loved ones to be remembered 

and not carelessly cast aside. Emmett Till’s murderers literally cast him into the river like they would a piece of trash. When we hear his story 

and countless others, we declare that they mattered; they, too, were image bearers of God and should not be recklessly discarded. By doing 

so, we offer the empathy and compassion that were hallmarks of Jesus’s ministry and what attracted the lonely and forgotten of the world to 

him.    

      I am not ignorant of the fact that it might be difficult to hear these stories on two fronts.  One, it forces us to re-evaluate and deidealize the 

past, which is never easy. However, after having to do this in my life on a variety of fronts, I have found it to be healing for wounds I knew 

about and, in some instances, for wounds I did not know I had. Quite frankly, Beloved, we should always strive for healing and wholeness. 

Secondly, we can learn from the stories of others by taking advantage of the plethora of accounts readily available to us.  We are currently in 

the midst of Hispanic Heritage Month, and in November, we will celebrate Native American Heritage Month. Both groups have stories of            

injustices done to them that cry out to God for redress, and we should be aware of them. Our awareness enables others to experience the 

grace of healing, and healing allows for more grace to find its way into lives that may not know the reality of God’s saving grace, which is at 

the heart of why Jesus came with healing and hope. We are called to be peacemakers, literally to heal the wounds that divide us, and we must 

always be faithful to that task.   

Grace Abounds, 

Marc  



December Food Pantry Needs  

 

Join us for our annual Fall Festival on Saturday,                             
November 1st. This will be a fun event for the                

entire family. We still need donations of candy and 
If you are willing to help please sign up on the 

bulletin board sign up sheet. 

 

Hope Boxes  
are in need of bar soap this 

month.  Please NO Irish Spring or 
other strong smelling soaps. 

We will be providing lunch for the teachers at Turrentine Middle School 
on October 28th.  If you are able to assist with this event please                   

contact the church office. 

Williams Football          
Feed The Team 

• October 3rd 

• October 17th  

If you would like to help with these meals 
please contact Janice Byrd. 

We are beginning our work on the                        
Alternative Christmas  Market for the                   

holiday season.  If you have suggestions of            
organizations to include, please let the Church 

office know and the Missions                      
Committee will evaluate it for inclusion                   

in our market.  

SIA will be hosting a Fire and Fall Safety                  
Program on Thursday, Oct. 23th 

at 11am.  Lunch and fellowship will be at noon.    
Please sign up to attend. 

Operation Christmas Child                     
boxes are in the Missions Room if 

you would like to participate.                              
All  boxes need to be returned                   

by November 15th . 

Operation Big Thing 
we will be preparing boxes for people in need 

again this year.  We are asking that you consider 
donating 6 oz. box of stove top stuffing,  39 oz. can 

of green beans, 40 oz. can of yams, and                                    
14 oz. can of cranberry sauce.  Donations can be 

turned in at the church office. 

Ministers On Call for the Month of October 

October 2-5                  Dr.  Matthew Byrd 
October 9-12                                                 Ms. Marian Brewer 
October 16-19                                                  Mr. Bob Webster 
October 23-26                                                 Mrs. Beth Canada 
October 30-November 2                                     Mr. Derek Denard 

 

 

October Birthdays 

Olivia Trull             October 01 

Nancy Webster                October 03 

Jennie Palmer              October 04 

Donna Lawson              October 06 

Bob Webster                       October 07 

Debbie Loy      October 07 

Sharon King      October 10 

Joan Smith       October 11 

Lauren Willets     October 13 

Julie Bogart      October 21 

Diane Stalls      October 24 

Wallace Wood              October 24 

Mitchell Denard     October 26 

Jean Vines      October 26 

George Britton     October 27 

Before you continue reading this article, take a moment 
to read Philippians 2:5-11. This passage talks about how 
Jesus emptied Himself of the privileges He had in Heaven 
and came to earth, taking the position of a servant and 
going to the cross. It’s such a powerful, humbling                     
passage! 
 
Reflecting on this passage, my morning devotional today 
(Brian Heasley, Lectio 365, September 23, 2025) says this: 
 
“Jesus, the Son of God, became a vulnerable, dependent 
child, born into poverty, cradled in an animal feeding 
trough, and raised in a humble village. He worked as a 
carpenter, living the simplest of lives, before spending 
three years teaching about the kingdom of God, which 
eventually led to his crucifixion. In this, he embraced 
the whole of our human story. He emptied himself,                 
laying aside all his entitlements, choosing instead to 
serve. 
 
“Jesus, help me to follow your example. Take away my 
ego, my craving for status, my unnecessary needs and 
pointless wants. Help me to serve you and others today.” 
 
Let this be our prayer and our focus today and every 
day. 
Dale  


